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A Weekly Newsletter for Faculty and Staff of Coastal Carolina College 

Campus Calendar 
Monday, April 15th 

• Can Business Be Both Successful and Ethical?, W. Michael Hoffman 
lecture - 6 p.m., WA. Contact: Claudia Cleary 

• Guardian Ad Litem Program- 9 a.m. to 3 p.m., continues through 
Wednesday, GCEC 002. Contact: Linda Lyerly 

• Psi Chi Honor Society (Psychology) Induction/Reception - 6 to 8 
p.m., GCEC 003. Contact: Sandy Baird 

Tuesday, April 16th 
• School of Humanities and Fine Arts Honors Breakfast- 7 to 8:30 

a.m., GCEC 003. Contact: John Durrell 
• Open Book Series featuring Richard Collin - 7 p. m., GCEC 003. 

Contact: PR 
• Coastal and Horry County Teaching Network Luncheon Meeting 

-noon to 2 p.m., GCEC 003. Contact: Sandy Bowden 
• Honors Program Dinner- 7 :30 p.m., D'Antoni's, Myrtle Beach. 

Contact: David Millard 

Wednesday,April 17th 
• Phi Eta Sigma Induction - 2 to 3:30 p.m., GCEC 003. Contact: D. Mitchell 

Thursday,April 18th 
• Hans Sagan Lecture-3 p.m., SCI 107. Contact: Subhash Saxena 
• Math Department Banquet - 7 to 9 p.m., KH 111, by invitation. 

Contact: Subhash Saxena 
• Scholars Award Ceremony-7 p.m., GCEC 005. Contact: June Brown 
• Residence Life Staff Meeting - 8 to 9 p. m., KH 206. Contact: Kim 

Montague 

Friday,April 19th 
• The Glass Menagerie Performance - 8 p.m., WA. Contact: Box Office 
• Teacher Cadet Program-7:30 a.m. to 4p.m., GCEC 003. Contact: 

Sandy Bowden 
• Education Club Meeting- 4 to 6 p.m., SC 204 and 205. Contact: J. 

Massingill 

Saturday, April 20th 
• The Glass Menagerie Performance - 8 p. m., WA. Contact: Box Office 
• Job Fair For Senior Citizens-10 a.m. to 2 p.m., GCEC. Contact: GCE 
• High School Fine Arts Festival- all day, WA. Contact: C. Whetzel 

Sunday,April2lst 
• The Glass Menagerie Performance-3 p.m., WA. Contact: Box Office 

Monday, April 22nd 
• Graduate Advisement, Registration -3 to 5 p.m., GCEC. Contact: 

GCE 
• Student Nurses Association Meeting-11:30 a.m. to 2:15 p.m., SC 

205. Contact: Kathleen Yahn 
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Richard Collin 
featured in final 
segment of Open 
Book Series 

Richard 0. Collin will present 
Sex, Lies, and Political Science on 
Tuesday, April 16 at 7 p.m., in GCEC 
003 as part of the Waccamaw Re­
gional Studies Center's special five­
part series, "Charles Joyner Presents 
the Open Book Series." The program 
is free and open to the public. 

The series features Coastal 
faculty and administrators who 
shared their careers and lives in 
higher education - their best and 
worst moments, and what made them 
devote their lives to higher education. 

Collin has been a writer and 
analyst of contemporary political 
affairs for more than 25 years. His 
graduate studies at Harvard Univer-

See Open Book on page 2. 

Coastal Theater to 
1 present The Glass 
Menagerie 

Tennessee Williams' master­
piece The Glass Menagerie will be 
presented Friday, April 19 and 
Saturday, April 20 at 8 p.m. and 
Sunday, April 21 at 3 p.m. in Wheel­
wright Auditorium. Tickets are $7 

See Menagerie on page 3. 

U.Coo.stal This Week is published every 
S Carclina Monday by the Public Relations 
C Col~ Office. Information t.o be 
- -- included should be submitt.cd by 
noon the Wednesday before publication. 
USC Coastal Carolina College is an affirmative 
action, equal opportunity inslilution. 



OpenBook-
frompage 1 

sity were interrupted when he was 
called to active duty from the U.S. 
Army; he spent two years in the 
Pentagon as a briefing officer, serv­
ing under the Army's Deputy Chief of 
Staff for Intelligence. Becoming a 
civilian official for the Defense 
Intelligence Agency, Collin was 
stationed in Rome for five years, 
serving as Chief of the Intelligence 
Collection Branch of the DIA sta­
tioned in Italy. 

In the early 1970s, Collin 
travelled extensively in the Middle 
East and parts of Africa. During this 
period, he witnessed the beginning of 
the civil war in Lebanon, the start of 
the famine in Sub-Saharan Africa, 
the last years of the civil war in 
Oman, and the events leading to the 
fall of the Shah oflran and the 
capture of the American hostages. 

Collin completed his graduate 
work at Oxford University, where he 
received his doctorate in 1983. He 
joined the Department of Govern­
ment at Coastal in 1984 and was 
promoted to full professor in 1989. 
Collin was elected Distinguished 
Professor of the Year in 1987-1988 by 
Coastal students. 

As a scholar, Collin has studied 
the roots of political violence: he has 
interviewed Palestinian guerrillas, 
Red Brigades militants, and a former 
leader of the Irish Republican Army. 
His latest book, about Italian terror­
ism in the early 1980s, is called 
Winter of Fire: The Abduction of 
General Dozier and the Fall of the 
Red Brigades. It was published in 
September 1989. 

The Open Book Series is spon­
sored by Coastal's Waccamaw Center 
for Regional Studies under the 
direction of Charles Joyner, 
Burroughs Distinguished Professor 
of Southern History and Culture. 
Other Coastal faculty and adminis­
trators who have presented are 
Gerald Groves, professor of English; 
Sally Z. Hare, dean of Graduate and 
Continuing Education; Roy Talbert 
Jr., professor of history and chair­
elect of the Department of History; 
and Sally M. Horner, vice chancellor 
for Planning and Fiscal Affairs. ,--.._, 

Coastal to hold graduate registration, 
advisement for summer 1991 

Coastal graduate students may 
schedule appointments for advise­
ment to be held Monday, April 22 
through Friday, April 26 from 3 to 5 
p.m. 

Graduate registration for 
summer 1991 will be held in the 
Graduate Office from Monday, April 
22 through Friday, April 26 from 3 to 
5 p.m. Graduate students who take 
advantage of the early registration 
period may avoid the lines during 
June registration and will enjoy a 
better selection of classes. 

USC graduate courses are 

offered at Coastal in the areas of 
education, librarianship, English, 
mathematics, psychology, history, 
government, art education, journal­
ism, social work, public health 
administration, and several other 
disciplines. USC also offers courses 
at Coastal leading to the Professional 
MBA degree and the master of 
engineering degree. 

For more information about 
registration or eligibility require­
ments, contact the Graduate Office, 
ext. 2671. ,--.._, 

Job Fair for Seniors scheduled 
Coastal is hosting Job Fair For 

Seniors in the Graduate and Con­
tinuing Education Center on Satur­
day, April 20 from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. 
The event is free and open to the 
public. 

Co-sponsored by Graduate and 
Continuing Education and the 
Waccamaw Area Agency on Aging, 
Job Fair For Seniors provides an 
opportunity for those who are age 55 

and older to meet representatives 
from area businesses that hire older 
adults as full-time, part-time and 
volunteer employees. 

Mini-seminars on topics such as 
age discrimination and job interview­
ing also will be held. 

For more information, call the 
Waccamaw Area Agency on Aging, 
ext. 2132. ,--.._, 

Marine Science for Junior Scholars 
registration opens 

Marine Science for Junior 
Scholars, a program conducted 
through the Department of Marine 
Science, will be held June 16 to 29 at 
the college. Application deadline is 
April 30. 

The program provides two 
weeks of intensive exposure to the 
various aspects of marine science for 
top rising ninth- and 10th-grade 
students from South Carolina. Since 
the program's inception four years 
ago, more than 120 students have 
participated in extensive field, 
laboratory and classroom work while 
studying the biological, geological, 
chemical and physical processes of 
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South Carolina's shore. For scientific 
excursions, students have access to 
Coastal's 32-foot research vessel, MS 
Coastal. Laboratory analysis is 
completed back on campus under the 
supervision of the Department of 
Marine Science faculty. 

Participants stay in the resi­
dence halls on campus. The program 
is $750; financial assistance is 
available. To be eligible for the 
program, a student must be 14 years 
old by June 16 and be identified as a 
Junior Scholar by his or her school. 

For an application or more 
information, contact project director 
Amy Nelson, ext. 2228 or 2219. ,--.._, 
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Menagerie--
from page 1 

and $4 for students. 
The Glass Menagerie is pre­

sented by Coastal Carolina Theater. 
First produced professionally in 

1945, The Glass Menagerie is consid­
ered by many to be Williams' finest 
achievement. Set in spring 1939, it is 
a gripping comment on pre-World 
War I America. The conflict between 
an artist's soul and the confines of 
Depression-era America, and be­
tween the soft determination of the 
memories of antebellum Mississippi 
and the reality of the industrial 
revolution, give the play the energy 
that drives it forward. 

Directed by Charles Whetzel, 
the lighting and costume design for 
the play is by Ken Parks. 

Doris Hudson, who plays the 
mother, Amanda, is a language arts 
teacher and director of theater at 
Conway High School. She has ap­
peared on the Wheelwright stage in 
Bell Book and Candle and South 
Pacific, and she directed Morning's at 
Seven for the Theater of the Republic 
last spring. 

Auburn Boyd, who plays 
Amanda's daughter, Laura, is a 
Coastal sophomore majoring in 
dramatic arts. Last seen as Anna in 
And Miss Reardon Drinks a Little, 
Boyd also has appeared in Bus Stop. 

Michael Kelly, who plays 
Amanda's son, Tom, is a Coastal 
senior majoring in dramatic arts. In 
addition to his acting, Kelly works in 
the Coastal scene shop. His most 
recent appearance was in the 1991 
Spring Arts Festival Readers Theater 
production of The Third World War. 

David Russell plays the gentle­
man caller. A familiar face to area 
audiences, Russell last appeared in 
the Theater of the Republic's produc­
tion of How Our Other Half Loves. At 
Coastal, his work includes roles in 
Scapino and The Tempest. 

Tickets are available from the 
Wheelwright Box Office Monday 
through Friday from noon to 5 p.m. 
and from noon to 5 p.m Saturday, 
April 20 and Sunday, April 21. 

For more information, call the 
Wheelwright Box Office at 349-2502. 

Coastal offers Painting With Ilona 
Impressionist artist and teacher 

Ilona Royce-Smithkin will offer a 
special painting class in two sessions 
Monday, April 29 to Friday, May 3 
and Monday, May 6 to Friday, 
May lOfrom 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. at the 
Cherokee Motor Inn, 2207 South 
Ocean Boulevard, Myrtle Beach. The 

course is $95 plus the cost of materi­
als. Royce-Smith kin will cover oil 
painting, portraits, landscapes, 
seascapes and still lifes during each 
session. 

For registration information, 
call Graduate and Continuing 
Education, ext. 2672. r-....., 

Women's issues courses workshops set 
Two special courses relating to 

women's issues are being offered at 
Coastal beginning Monday, April 15 
and ending Thursday, May 9. 

Understanding Yourself is a 
four-part non-credit course in a lively 
lecture-discussion format. Partici­
pants will gain an awareness of the 
power thinking has on feelings and 
behavior. Mary Tobin, Ph.D., will 
lead the class that meets the follow­
ing Mondays: April 15, 22, 29, and 
May 6 from 6:15 to 7:45 p.m. 

How to get What You Want, a 

four-part non-credit course, will be 
held the following Thursdays: April 
18, 25, and May 2 and 9 from 6:15 to 
7:45 p.m. Instructor and counselor 
Tim Loebs will help class partici­
pants learn how to free the energy 
held in emotions and discover tech­
niques to clear the emotional road­
blocks that sabotage personal suc­
cess. 

Each course is $35. 
To register, call Graduate and 

Continuing Education, ext. 2672. r-....., 

Coastal to host Canadian-American 
language conference in Ontario 

The Canadian-American Whole 
Language Conference featuring 
educators Ken and Yetta Goodman 
will be held Friday, May 24 and 
Saturday, May 25 at the Cleary 
International Centre in Windsor, 
Ontario. 

The conference is sponsored by 
Coastal, the Windsor Public School 
Board and Windsor Roman Catholic 
Separate School. 

The conference is open to 
educators, parents and interested 
others. Registration is $95 and 
special lodging rates are available. 
Enrollment is limited; early registra­
tion is requested. 

More than 60 sessions presented 
by educators from throughout 
Canada and the United States are 
included in the two-day conference. 
Topics include literacy development, 
censorship, behavioral adjustment, 
problem readers, storytelling, ere-
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ative writing, tradebook reading, 
computers in the writing process, 
poetry, whole language centers, 
visual literacy, newspapers, psychol­
ogy, and more. 

Keynote speakers Ken and Yetta 
Goodman direct the Program in 
Language and Literacy at the Uni­
versity of Arizona. 

For more information or a 
registration form, call Graduate and 
Continuing Education, ext. 2672. r-....., 

Birthdays 
This Week 
April 

16 John Mack 
Tom Boyd 

I 17 Patrick Snell 

l 
Jim Henderson 

20 Carole Nichols 
_____ ___j 



Coastal sponsors 
summer academic 
trip to Mexico 

Coastal is sponsoring the 
college's first summer academic 
program to Mexico. On May 11, a 
group of students will leave Coastal 
for Guanajuato, Mexico, located 
approximately 250 miles northwest 
of Mexico City. 

During the five-week session, 
students will earn six hours of college 
credit in conversational Spanish and 
Mexican literature while they are 
taught by Spanish Professor Ed 
Hood and a faculty member from the 
University ofGuanajuato. Included 
in the program are trips to 
Guadalajara, San Miguel de Allende 
and other areas of interest. The group 
will return to South Carolina 
June 17. 

The price of the trip is $1,950 
and includes air fare to and from 
Myrtle Beach, lodging, meals and 
tuition. Enrollment is limited. 

For more information, contact 
Geoff Parsons in the Office oflnter­
national Programs no later than 
Friday, April 26, ext. 2054. ,...___, 

Omicron Delta 
Kappa initiation 
ceremony held 

The Coastal Carolina Circle of 
Omicron Delta Kappa has invited 18 
students to membership. The follow­
ing students were initiated during a 
ceremony held Tuesday, April 9: 

Seniors: Karen Kaiser, Virginia 
Murphy, Stacy Payne, Alan Sparks, 
and Kathleen Yahn. 

Juniors: Patricia Anseaume, 
Michael Campi, David Crumlich 
Steve Fabrizio, Denise Hamilton 
Deborah Howard, Kelly Ipock, 
Shannon Jackson, Cynthia Lewis 
Lisa M. Marcis, Christine O'Rourke 
Julia Y. Smith, and Lisa Thompson. 

Media Collection videotape update 
The destruction of people and 

places - not by bombs, but by benign 
and not-so-benign neglect- is the 
focus of several recent videotape 
additions to the Media Collection. 

Banking on Disaster 
Black Sugar 

The Disappearing World 
(11 volumes) 

The Race to Save the Planet 
(10 volumes) 

For additional information, 
contact Ann Wegner, ext. 2409. ,...___, 

Coastal Carolina People 
Linda Hollandsworth had an 

article, "Understanding Assessment: 
Guidelines for Utilizing a Qualitative 
Approach," accepted for publication 
in the Winter 1991 issue of Educatwn. 

An $18,000 grant has been 
received from the State Department 
of Education to be used to assist 

Don'tmiss 

qualified students from South 
Carolina who participate in the 
Marine Science for Junior Scholars 
Program. Amy Nelson, project 
director, and Agatha O'Brien, 
associate director, played key roles in 
securing the grant for the two-week 
summer program held at Coastal. ,__, 

Faculty & Staff Activity Day 

Thursday,April 25 
3to5p.m. l' 
Soccer Field ~ 

Team 
Competitions, 

1
1 

Food, and Fun p 

More details next week from the Wellness Committee. 
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